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11.10 SECURITY OFFICER SERVICES                                     BIDS AND CONTRACT 

 

Security Services – Bidder/Price 

Lagarda Security (Burton, MI)                         $ 362,900.57 

 

Bids were advertised on www.Bid4Michigan.com and Flint Community Schools’ 

website.  Bids were opened on February 24, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

The Flint Community Schools wish to enter into a contract with Lagarda Security to 

provide Security Officer Services.  This service will continue to maintain a safe, 

disciplined, and orderly school environment for the students and staff of Flint 

Community Schools.  

 

Funds for Security Officer Services are available in the 31a and General Fund Budgets 

for the 2016-2017 school year. 

 

On the basis of the preceding information, the following resolution is proposed. 

 

 

Be it Resolved, That 

 

 

The Flint Board of Education 

 

Accepts the recommendation to award Security Officer Services to 

Lagarda Security, in the amount not to exceed Three Hundred Sixty Two 

Thousand, Nine Hundred Dollars and Fifty Seven Cents ($362,900.57). 

This approval is contingent upon the negotiation, and approval by the 

Board, of a mutually agreeable contract between the District and Lagarda 

Security. 

 

 

 

I hereby certify that this is a true copy of the resolution adopted by the Board of Education 

of the School District of the City of Flint at its regular meeting held on the 20 th day of 

April 2016, and that said resolution is in full force and effect as of the date hereof. 

 

             

      Betty Ramsdell, Secretary 

      Flint Board of Education 
 

 

Reviewed and submitted by:  Richard Carpenter, Chief Financial Officer  Date:  April 15, 2016 


